City of Morgantown

Municipal Bicycle Board

Recommendations for the Grand Central PUD Hearing, November____, 2008

In reviewing the proposed site plan for the generation of a Planned Unit Development at the Grand Central Station location, the Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board urges the site developers, the Morgantown Planning Commission and the Sunnyside-Up Corporation to enable the incorporation of the following on-site and off-site recommendations:

1. Reorganize traffic access for the site with University Ave. by closing existing entrance/egress sites and utilizing a “T” intersection design at location near the mid-point between the North Street intersection and end of the curve on University adjacent to the south section of the PUD as has already been proposed.

2. Establish a pull-off transit shelter on both sides of University which will not only allow current transit service to serve the high density population at the PUD site, but also support pedestrian and bicycle travel by transit use in inclement weather or by bicycle riders who ride their bicycles to campus destinations in both directions but who may want to use the transit bicycle rack services for return trips to the PUD site.

3. Create inside and outdoor bicycle parking throughout the PUD site.

4. Generate safe, attractive and lighted pedestrian and bicycle access for the full PUD site to University Ave. 

5. Establish safe, attractive, and lighted bicycle/pedestrian access for the full PUD site to Beverly Ave. and then on down to Grant Ave. and McLane Ave. where Mountain Line transit service is currently available.

6. Upgrade sidewalks and street lighting on Beverly Ave. to 1) reduce traffic and parking congestion, 2) enhance pedestrian connectivity and safety in the area throughout the year, and 3) promote a pedestrian theme between the development and the Downtown Campus.
7. Widen Sixth Street between the PUD site and Grant Ave. so that it can accommodate two-way traffic and space for bicycles and a sidewalk.
8. Incorporate the use of street furniture on the PUD site, as well as on Beverly and Sixth Street, to promote integrated use of alternative transportation and reduce congestion on roadways and in parking areas on both the downtown and Evansdale campuses.

9. Incorporate as much green space as possible in the PUD design to increase the attractiveness, usefulness, and value of the site to pedestrians and cyclists.

10. Promote the development of the Sunnyside Green Space Area at the end of Beverly Street to foster both accessible park area for the PUD site residents as well as to enhance bicycle and pedestrian connectivity with Eighth Street and the proposed Grant Ave. Greenway Connector.

Respectfully submitted,

Frank Gmeindl, Chair





Date: _________________
